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“Who’s laughing now?” by Dean Irvine 
 

THE 

JOKER 
 

What 
began on 

our 
Facebook 
page as a 
request 

for a 
picture 
for the 

cover of 
e-news of 
Graham 
Currey’s 
creation,  

the Joker, 
has 

turned 
into a 

competition 
and a full 
illustrated 

feature. 
 

CHECK 
OUT  

e-news 
329 extra 

 
https://www.facebook.com/groups/88068525998676
3 

 

mailto:rod@creative-camera.co.uk
https://www.facebook.com/groups/880685259986763
https://www.facebook.com/groups/880685259986763
https://www.facebook.com/groups/88068525998676
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https://www.lpoty.co.uk/
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Lorna Hayton CPAGB  
 

I was late to the printing party, buying my first printer in late 2018. I had always been 
a bit apprehensive about printing after hearing stories that it was too expensive, too 
difficult and too time consuming. So what changed my mind? A moment of madness 
in applying for my CPAGB distinction, I wanted to use prints and since I’m the control 
freak from hell I wanted to produce them myself. 
 

After much research, and much agonising I bought a medium 
quality printer, a book about printing and set off on the most 
exciting photographic journey I have ever been on. Its official 
I am now an evangelical print convert!  
 

I can say that my photography has been improved 
immeasurably by learning to print, all the horrible little things that judges tend to 
notice, (and you wish you had), become so much more apparent with a print is in your 
hands, rather than looking on a screen. 

An often overlooked advantage of printing is that the use of the right paper can elevate 
an image from nice to spectacular. An example of this is the lone tree image that I had 
accepted into the 2021 Masters of Print. On a normal lustre it was nice and I was 
pleased. However, on a fine art paper it was elevated to a portfolio shot, one that 
hangs in my living room. 
 

However the main reason I print is that it’s fun and I love doing it. If you are debating 
learning to print, take the plunge – you will become a convert as I have.            Lorna 

 
           @haytonlorna   

 

Its official I am now 
an evangelical print 
convert! 
 
 

@haytonlorna
http://www.pagbnews.co.uk/newsletter/issue-329#block-views-gallery-images-block-1
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THE INTER-CLUB PRINT CHAMPIONSHIP 2023 
 

 

The 2023 PAGB Inter-Club Print Championship will be held in the Croston 
Theatre at Westholme School, Blackburn on Saturday 21 October 2023.  The 

finalist clubs and the Plate winners from 2022 
qualify automatically and some Federations 
have already selected the clubs which will 
represent them.   
 

These clubs will wish to note the date, but we 
will be seeking formal nominations from the 
Federations nearer the time.   Details about 
tickets via the CES will also be provided to the 
participating clubs and in e-news.  David Smith 
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 The 109th London Salon 2023 
 

After an enforced break due to Covid, The London 
Salon of Photography is very pleased to be back 
with their 109th annual exhibition in 2023. The 
Salon is a prestigious and unique, print-only 
exhibition, open to photographers from all around 
the World. 
 

The prints to be shown in the exhibition are 
selected by the salon members, and up to ten 
salon medals are awarded, acceptances and 
medals are highly valued by the photographers 
who gain them.  
 

CLOSING DATE 15 APRIL 
https://thelondonsalon.org/2023-london-salon/ 

 

DESIGN YOUR OWN PANTS 
An exciting new service from the PAGB 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
This new and exciting service is now available FREE 
of charge through the PAGB Central Entry System at 

https://pagbhost.co.uk/main/main.php 
 

Visit the CES, you may need to register if you have 
not already done so, go to Services and click on 
“Pants Design”.  You can design your own pants 

completely from scratch or you can use our ready- 
made editable templates.  Choose your preferred 
colour and design to download to your 3D printer. 

 

SATISFACTION GUARANTEED  
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
Over 30 of you “soft bounced” 

our last issue, mostly “mail 
block, so if you have missed 

e-news 328 click below. 

https://www.pagbnews.co.uk/sites/default/files/n
ewsletters/en328%2015%20March%202023.pdf 

 

 

Please ensure that you have e-
news listed as “friendly”. 

 

https://thelondonsalon.org/2023-london-salon/
https://pagbhost.co.uk/main/main.php
https://www.pagbnews.co.uk/sites/default/files/newsletters/en328%2015%20March%202023.pdf
https://www.pagbnews.co.uk/sites/default/files/newsletters/en328%2015%20March%202023.pdf
https://bristolphoto.org.uk/bob-faris-memorial-event/
https://thelondonsalon.org/2023-london-salon/
https://www.pagbnews.co.uk/sites/default/files/newsletters/en328%2015%20March%202023.pdf
https://www.pagbnews.co.uk/sites/default/files/newsletters/en329%20extra%2001%20April%202023.pdf
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MORE GOOD NEWS FOR NATURE PHOTOGRAPHERS! 
 

Ed. Our FIAP correspondent has sent this to e-news although nothing yet appears on the FIAP website. 
 

Following a recent extraordinary general meeting of the FIAP Council the rules on permitted nature 
history images are apparently being altered. 
 

In future the scope of natural history and wildlife photography is to be widened to include museum 
exhibits and artificial models of plant, animal and insect species.  This has been proposed and 
ratified in order to encourage more people to enter Salons who might 
otherwise have been put off by the ever rising cost of international 
travel to photograph exotic birds and animals and also the cost of 
utilising “pay and display” hides.  It was felt that this initiative would 
also go some way to encourage photographers to be more mindful 
of their carbon footprint. With climate change at the top of the 
agenda for organisations around the world, FIAP needs to play its 
part in promoting a greener, environmentally sustainable future. 
 

Henceforth the use of images that depict scale models, including realistic toys, replicas or otherwise 
constructed nature artefacts will be permitted in Nature Sections of FIAP Approved Salons. It was 
initially proposed that such images would need to go into a separate section but after much 
consideration it was decided they should be allowed to complete alongside images taken in the 
conventional way. 
 

Watch e-news or the FIAP website for more details, including the proposed date on which any 
changes will occur.                                                                    Avril Primari MFIAP EFIAPD3 HERMESZ9 
 
e-news also understands that a decision was postponed on outlawing the use of nature titles which, for some people, have unfortunate sexual 
connotations.  Such terms include “Beaver”, “Blue Tit” and “Cock Robin”. 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 

 
 
It has been a long time coming but we hope to run an e-news Special Issue soon on the work of 
the legendary Bob Moore.  This photo was taken in Birmingham in the late 1960s 
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                                         https://www.youtube.com/c/fotospeedUK 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 

 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 

https://gopro.com/en/gb/news/introducing-armie-handiest-gopro-mount-ever?utm_source=pepperjam&utm_medium=affiliate&utm_campaign=101987&clickId=4315339738&utm_content=8-12501 
 

https://gopro.com/en/gb/news/introducing-armie-handiest-gopro-mount-ever?utm_source=pepperjam&utm_medium=affiliate&utm_campaign=101987&clickId=4315339738&utm_content=8-12501
https://gopro.com/en/gb/news/introducing-armie-handiest-gopro-mount-ever?utm_source=pepperjam&utm_medium=affiliate&utm_campaign=101987&clickId=4315339738&utm_content=8-12501
https://www.youtube.com/c/FotospeedUK
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https://www.tabithaboydell.co.uk/about-my-events 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

           

   www.ejlazenby.com/challenge  

https://www.tabithaboydell.co.uk/about-my-events
http://www.ejlazenby.com/challenge
https://www.tabithaboydell.co.uk/about-my-events
www.ejlazenby.com/challenge
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PLEASE DON’T MISS THIS GREAT OPPRTUNITY FOR PAGB CLUB MEMBERS 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

https://contest.cewe.co.uk/beautifulplaces/en_gb/
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Andy Hanson MPAGB FIPF ARPS AWPF APAGB 
 
 

Sometimes these things fall into place easily but making up the AWPF Panel proved to be a little tricky. 
However, writing a piece of about 300 words on my Panel proved to be even more of a challenge than 
submitting the panel.  

http://www.pagbnews.co.uk/newsletter/issue-329#block-views-gallery-images-block-1
http://www.pagbnews.co.uk/newsletter/issue-329#block-views-gallery-images-block-1
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The set was 
made up from 
three previous 
panels for other 
projects, all 
taken in 
Lanzarote over 
the last 20 
years or so.  
Two are from 
my “Blue Bottle” 
project.  I 
borrowed the 
bottle from a 
friend and 
photographed it 
on slides in 

Lanzarote 
about 12 years 
ago and I had 
some seventy 
odd images to 
sort from.  
Some are from 
another set of 
images called 

“Blue & White”.  On the Island, if you live by the sea, you can paint your property blue and white.  The 
remainder are from yet another project called “Green & White”.  If your property is inland you can paint your 
dwelling green and white.  Together with some light pink and blue colouring the panel was compiled.                                                                                                                              
I hope you enjoy it.                                                                                                                           

Distinctions – AWPF – The Welsh Photographic Federation (mywpf.org) 

http://mywpf.org/distinctions-awpf
http://www.pagbnews.co.uk/newsletter/issue-329#block-views-gallery-images-block-1
http://www.pagbnews.co.uk/newsletter/issue-329#block-views-gallery-images-block-1
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                                                                                                             Getting a good Look! 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
                                                    
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 

 
         The Chairman on the Throne                                Front Row:   Tom Dodd            Rod Wheelans      David Parkinson  Gordon Jenkins  James Hardy             Wendy Stowell 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 

Wilkinson Cameras    Opening 18 March 2023 
Bold Street Liverpool    Continues 20 March – 8 April 
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https://www.wilkinson.co.uk/promaster 

https://www.wilkinson.co.uk/promaster
https://www.wilkinson.co.uk/promaster
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NEW JUDGES ON THE PAGB LIST 
 

Anthony Oliver CPAGB ARPS BPE4* 
 

Tony joined Salisbury Photography Club in 2004, having 
previously been a member of Croxley 
Green Camera Club in the 1980’s. He has 
served on the Salisbury Photography Club 
Committee since 2005, as Chairman and 
currently as Competition Secretary. 
 

Tony also sat on the SCPF Council for 5 
years and is a past President of the Federation. He is also a current member 
of the SCPF Judging Advisory Group.  He has been a photographic judge within 
the SCPF since 2011 and has judged events from Club competitions through 
to National Exhibitions. 
 

Tony admits that his own photography is very eclectic and he will happily photograph a variety of 
photographic genres. If pushed he would admit to an ongoing love of landscape photography and 
an increasing interest in Street Photography. 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Sue Sibley DPAGB EFIAP/S ARPS BPE4* 
 

I’m very proud to be added to the PAGB judging list something I have 
worked very hard for quite a few years now, judging club competitions 
and some of the larger exhibitions.  My Camera Club journey started in 
Southampton CC in 2011, joining New Forest a few years later after 
having been SCC President and more recently Chairman of their 
International Exhibition. I strive to improve my photography and of those 
around me. 
 

I’m not sure I have a style, some of my club members say I do but I like 
to try as many different genres and styles as I can, from Still Life to 
Creative, Landscape and Nature. I started as a painter, hence the 
pictorial style of my pictures, I like to give them a painterly feel or to look 
like drawings.  
 

. 
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https://www.southamptoncameraclub.co.uk/international-exhibition 

 

I’d like to show you a few of my pictures, firstly one from one of 
my favourite locations in the New  Forest (Abandoned). One from 
my DPAGB panel which has been popular in International 
Exhibitions, Childsnatcher the idea taken from Chitty Chitty Bang 
Bang. Hazel and Poppies is going back to my roots, I love 
Monochrome as well as creating an image, either in the form of 
still life or using slower shutter speeds as in Frame and Wash, 
showing the patterns the eye doesn’t see but the camera does.   
For me creating images like Custodian of the Tower is also 
fantastic, here my friend popped in for a haircut and I sat him 
down gave him a broom to hold and we had great fun getting him 
to scowl down at me. Then I found all the background elements 
to tell the story. I have many other printed pictures which I love to 
show when doing lectures around the SCPF and in other areas 
of the country via zoom. 
 

 

https://www.southamptoncameraclub.co.uk/international-exhibition
http://www.pagbnews.co.uk/newsletter/issue-329#block-views-gallery-images-block-1
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